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SPECIAL EDITION
SOUTH BEND WELCOMES

STUDEBAKER
From Studebaker flags flying on the street outside and inside the Meet hotel
to the graciousness of the local residents, South Bend, Indiana, welcomed the
Forty-eighth International Studebaker Drivers Club Meet with open arms from
July 27 to August 3, 2012. Hosted by the Michiana Chapter SDC, the Meet
definitely provided a great experience and the Chapter is to be congratulated
for the Meet’s success. If any major problems surfaced, they were virtually
transparent to the Meet’s attendees.
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EDITOR’S NOTE:  Originally, it was not planned to
issue The Hillholder in September because a North
Georgia Chapter meeting was not held in August;
however, I decided to published this extra edition after
all.

Because there is not a meeting to report,  usual
features such as the meeting minutes, attendees,
technical topics, treasurer’s report and Studebaker
ads will not be included in this issue. This is to allow
space for pictures from the International SDC Meet.
A highlight of the Meet was the introduction to Eliza-
beth Studebaker, a bone fide member of the Stude-
baker family.  Ms. Studebaker has researched and
written a history about members of the Studebaker
family that has never been published in a Chapter
newsletter before. She has given me permission to
publish this history in our newsletter.  This will be the
first time it will appear in a chapter newsletter.  It will
be published in the October edition.

The focus of this edition of the newsletter will be the
International SDC Meet. Celebrations will be included.

Feedback from some of the members about the
August newsletter indicated that the new font that I
used was a little difficult to read; therefore, I have
once again changed the font to try to make this
newsletter better. I think that you will like the new font
and find it extremely easy to read. Again, your feed-
back is welcomed. After all, I am still trying to prove
that this old lady can learn new tricks.

Special thanks goes to Jim Nichols for his article
about the trip Carol and he took in their Studebaker
to the International SDC Meet.

I realized recently that I should have explained some-
thing about the newsletter way back in February when
I first started as editor of The Hillholder.  When
people, other than me,  contribute to the newsletter, I
will always include a by-line to give them credit.
When I have written an article or feature for the
newsletter, I do not include a by-line for myself.
Please presume that if a by-line is not included that I
am the originator of the piece.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone at the Sep-
tember meeting of the North Georgia Chapter and
hope you have a great Labor Day celebration.

Thought for September: Before the reward there must
be labor.  You plant before  you harvest. You sow in
tears before you reap joy.  Mark Twain #

Commander’s Comments
August 5, 2012

By Alan Ziglin

Dear North Georgia Chapter Members:

Rochelle and I drove up to South Bend and spent
the entire week at the International Meet.  We had
a great time.  There were about 20 North Georgia
folks in attendance. Not everyone of the 20 could
join us, but nine of us got together for dinner one
night at Tippecanoe Place Restaurant.  This is the
former mansion of one of the original five Stude-
baker brothers.  This restaurant has been highly
regarded for many years.  Only after the fact did we
find out that it has apparently recently changed
hands.  The food and the service left much to be
desired.  However, the company around the table
was excellent.  It was a real treat to be able to spend
an extended amount of time visiting with fellow
North Georgia Chapter members.  My thanks to
Dotty Carto and Barbara Miller for their efforts in
advance with both making the reservations and
assuring that we all had each others cell phone
numbers.

In addition to the wonderful turnout of our Chapter
members, several awards were given to our folks.
Matthew Burnette received a Service Award.  Both
Jim and Carol Nichols  and Sam and Kathy Ensley
won awards for their cars.

The awards ceremony was a little hectic; and if I
missed any other awards to our Chapter members,
I apologize and would ask that you let me know.

On Saturday morning, the former Studebaker Prov-
ing Grounds and Test Track was opened to the club.
The Bosch Corporation now owns the Proving
Grounds and Test Track.  They allowed only Stude-
bakers and Avanti’s to use the track.  Since Rochelle
and I drove a Brand X to South Bend,  I was not sure
we would be able to get to go on the track.  When
we got to the Proving Grounds, Jim Nichols was
kind enough to offer us a ride in his car.  Shortly
after that, I spotted a Studebaker Ambulance.  I
knew it had to belong to Jeff Byer.  Jeff was a
member of our North Georgia Chapter in the early
70’s when he lived in Athens as did  Rochelle and
I.  At that time, Jeff was working as a mechanic and
Stu (our 1929 Studebaker)  was the oldest car he
had  (Continued on Page 3…See Commander.)
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(Commander…Continued from Page 2.) ever
 worked on.  (As it turns out that is still the case
today.)  Since we had not seen Jeff in 40 years, Jim
Nichols understood why we accepted Jeff’s offer to
ride with him.

Rochelle rode in the “nurse’s seat,” Jeff drove, and I
took video and operated the siren.  Needless to say,
it was a great end to a most memorable week.

I would encourage folks to attend an International
Meet  when they can in the future.#

SEPTEMBER
CELEBRATIONS

 BIRTHDAYS

Dianne Smith   9/12
    Rochelle Ziglin   9/13
    Cindy Lampman   9/14
    William Cope   9/15
    William Haigler   9/21
    Charlotte Delli   9/25

    ANNIVERSARIES

 Edward & Del Lane             9/3
    William & Charlotte Delli  9/3
    “Crazy Ray” & Dianne Smith 9/17
    Joshua & Susan McCord  9/22
    Ron & Connie Bergeron  9/25
    Ray & Brenda Phillips  9/29
    Mike Hopper & Terrie Fox  9/30
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SDC MEET ADVENTURES OF
JIM AND CAROL NICHOLS

By Jim Nichols

Our adventures started on Saturday, July 28, 2012;
and I have listed them as follows:
1.  Saturday morning Carol and I drove from
Blueridge GA as far as Lexington KY, which is half way
to South Bend for us, to avoid the higher heat of the
day with no air conditioning in a black car. We arrived
there at 12:30 PM and learned that we could not
check into the motel until 4:00 PM because of a large
soccer tourney in town for the weekend.  To kill time,
we drove a short way to a huge shopping center.
Long story short, our Hawk stalled twice because of
low speeds, high temperatures, and heavy traffic at
major intersections.  After the second stall, I could not
get it to continue running and was afraid of killing the
battery. It then occurred to me, “Why am I paying for
AAA?”  So, they came with a roll back and loaded us
up and took us to our motel.  The Hawk sat overnight,
fired up Sunday morning, and ran flawlessly to South
Bend.  Can we all say vapor lock? I had plumbed the
gas line too close to the water pump in two places.
On Monday, my nephew, the life long mechanic and
drag racer,  did a beautiful job making me a new line,
avoiding hot spots; and the problem was solved for
good the rest of the trip.  An electric fuel pump will be
installed to further ensure this can’t happen again.
2.  My 84 year old brother, Gene, flew up from
St. Simon Island, GA to be with us for the week.
Many years ago, he worked at Studebaker in the
body drop building.  I picked him up on Tuesday
and we were having a great time until Thursday.
In his haste to get to the vendor buildings, Gene
fell off the bottom step of the tractor drawn shuttle
and didn’t think he was hurt.  After judging, Carol
and I headed up for lunch and then on to catch
up with him.  By then, he was hurting pretty badly
and had seen the nurse at first aid.  The nurse
said she didn’t think he had broken anything and
gave him some over the counter pain pills . At
that point, we folded up camp and headed for
the hospital.  Gene was carefully checked over
and had x-rays taken.  It was determined that he
had a slight crack in a rib.  All his vitals were just
fine and all they could really do for him was give
a prescription for two types of pain pills.  I talked
to him on August 10, 2012, and he is off all pain
pills  (Continued on page 4…See  Adventure.)



The Hillholder September 2012

(Adventure…Continued from Page 3) and driving to
his son’s home in Athens GA.
3.  At the SDC banquet on Friday night, the Hawk
came within 4 points of a first place plaque in Divi-
sion 8. At 371 points, this is the highest it has scored
in its three SDC International Meets. Not too shabby,
and Carol and I are proud of the old girl.
4.  Next, on Saturday, Carol managed to fall up her
sister’s stairs and peeled a lot of skin off her right
elbow.  I told her that I just couldn’t take her or my
brother, Gene, anyplace.  She is doing fine with a lot
of scabs, of course.
5.  Finally, on our return trip home, we again drove
as far as Lexington KY and stayed there on Sunday.
While there, my camera was stolen.  I say stolen
because I accidentally left it in the hallway while
looking for our room.  It was only a few minutes
before I notice I didn’t have it and hurried back to the
spot.  It was gone! Since it  was never turned in, I
consider it stolen.  I did not want to lose my camera,
of course, but the great loss was the chip in it with all
the pictures taken the entire trip.

Other than that, we enjoyed the Meet and being with
Carol’s two sisters and all of their families and my
brother.  It was good to see our fellow North Georgia
Chapter friends there as well.#

The Nichols’ 1960 Hawk on the 48th International
SDC Meet Concours on August 2, 2012
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BARBARA'S SURPRISE

At the North Georgia Chapter July 2012 meeting,
member Barbara Miller presented each of the wom-
en members who had confirmed  she was going to
the International SDC Meet with the surprise pictured
below.  The surprise was an original tote sewn by
Barbara for us to use at the Meet. The front of the
tote has a design actually created by Barbara her-
self.  The back of the tote is covered in material that
has pictures of Studebakers.  Each tote had a differ-
ent design for each of the recipients.

As one of the recipients, I can’t begin to tell you how
beautiful and handy this tote was.  It was easy to
carry and drew very positive attention from  Meet
attendees.  Each tote had the name of the member
and “North Georgia Chapter” appliqued on the  flap.

Thank you, Barbara, for being so thoughtful and
giving a gift that we will  treasure and use for a long
time.
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NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER MEMBERS ATTENDING THE
48TH INTERNATIONAL SDC MEET IN SOUTH BEND

 Edward Burris, also
  member of National
  SDC Board of
  Directors.

    Matthew
    Burnette,
    Vendor extra-
    ordinary.

  Jim & Dotty Carto.

      Bill Delli ,
      photographer,
      and ? (Guess  whose
      picture  he did not take
      at the International Meet).

         Sam & Kathy Ensley
         and  their award-
         winning
         1941 Studebaker.

 John Hollier also
 Regional Manager
 for Georgia.

 Wayne & Ann Lee;
 Wayne is also the
 Southeast  Zone
 Coordinator.

       Richard Knoblock and
          his great 1960 Skyhawk

Page 5 (Continued on Page 6…See  North Georgia Members.)
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(North Georgia Members…Continued from Page 5.)

Lenny & Phyllis
 Major

Dan & Barbara
  Miller

     Jim & Carol Nichols with
     their nephew and their
     award-winning 1960
     Hawk

    Rochelle & Alan Ziglin;
    Rochelle handles monthly
    fundraising for the
    Chapter and Alan is
    the Chapter President.

DO YOU KNOW ABOUT THE STUDEBAKER NATIONAL FOUNDATION?

     The Studebaker National Foundation is a non-profit public benefit Corporation to raise and provide funds
     for various charitable and educational purposes that are related to all aspects of Studebaker.  One of its
     most outstanding programs is to award college scholarships ranging from $250 to $1000 to SDC members
     or members’ sons/daughters and grandsons/granddaughters. The foundation has awarded over $5300
     in scholarships.  In 2012, it awarded 4 scholarships.  There were two fundraising events at the 2012
     International SDC Meet: Specialty decorated shirts and jackets (shown below) were sold and the
     SDC auction raised $4300.00.

     A copy of the scholarship application is on Page 7 of this newsletter.  For more information about the
     Foundation and its many donations to the Studebaker cause, go to “studebakernationalfoundation.org.”
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SIGHTS FROM THE CONCOURS
48TH INTERNATIONAL  SDC MEET

STUDEBAKER PACE CARS
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FROM THE FAIRGROUNDS: 48TH INTERNATIONAL SDC MEET
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ELIZABETH STUDEBAKER LAST AVANTI OFF SOUTH
                                                            BEND 1963 ASSEMBLY LINE

VENDORS GALORE

THE WOODY IS DONE AND IT TAKES YOUR BREATH AWAY!!
(See it at the Studebaker Museum.)
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Editor’s Note:  The communiqué below is
presented in its entirety as provided without
editing. Carl Thomason’s communiqué was
sent to newsletter editors “For SDC Chapter
newsletter publication and promulgation by
SDC Chapter Editors and Officers.”

MESSAGE FROM NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER
PRESIDENT ALAN ZIGLIN

In the past it has been unclear to me who actually
is on the list to receive these “Communiqués.”  Due
to the sensitive nature of this one, I am copying
each of you so you are aware of the resolution of
this issue.  For those of you who are not aware of
the issues that precipitated the following messages,
I’ll share my (likely incomplete) understanding.  As I
understand it, SDC’s election procedure for Presi-
dent relies on ten board members casting votes.
However, by my understanding, there was no provi-
sion in the bylaws to deal with the possibility of a tie
vote. After three votes, the incumbent president
(Tom Curtis) withdrew his name from the running,
apparently leaving the next president to be the
other candidate (Ed Reynolds).

Alan

COMMUNIQUÉ FROM SDC PRESIDENT
CARL THOMASON

Note:  This message was sent to the SDC Board of
Directors by Carl Thomason (new SDC President) on
August 18, 2012.

Ed Reynolds has withdrawn. His statement to the
SDC Board of Directors follows. I have assumed the
office of President and my comments sent to the
Board are below.  This will allow us to move for-
ward and conduct the business of SDC.  Please
continue to contact your Zone Officers with your
input and questions.

Carl Thomason
SDC President
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>

SDC Board of Directors:
Since accepting the nomination to be a candidate
for SDC President my goal has always been to con-
tribute what I could to make this a better club. It is
now obvious that I am not the best person

 to do this.

 Carl Thomason had indicated to me that he is will-
ing to be our “acting” president for the remainder
of the term. Carl has had much experience on the
board and will be readily accepted by the member-
ship as one who who can mend some of the
wounds that have been created during the last few
weeks.  Carl has promised that the questions
remaining concerning our election process will be
pursued and that changes will be made to our by-
laws so that conflicts such as this are not repeated.
I therefore withdraw my name as a contender for
the office of SDC President.

There must also be some healing for the SDC
Board of Directors (YOU). I know that throughout
this past year there have been emails written, accu-
sations made and remarks said that created divi-
sion and perhaps weren’t in the best interest of
unanimity for this board and this organization.
Hostility is seldom one sided and sometimes quick
reactions and responses are not always the best.
There is never a doubt that we are all on the same
team; we’re looking out for the best interests of this
club in our own way.  Unfortunately, sometimes in
our pursuit of being “right” we get a bit carried
away.

I think that it’s time for us to do some long distance
email hand shaking and acknowledge that mistakes
have been made on both sides and that we’re uni-
fied in being anxious to get SDC back on its feet
again.
Please agree with me on this.

I will continue as a strong supporter of this club and
encourage all of you to follow Carl’s leadership in
getting things back on track.

Ed Reynolds
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>

SDC Board of Directors:

I want to thank Ed Reynolds for his excellently writ-
ten email.  It shows that his primary concern is for
the Club.  That must be our primary concern as
well.  As he states, personal differences now need
to be put aside.  Members are looking to us for
leadership and they deserve our best efforts.  We
have work to do and must not let them down.
(Continued on Page 11 ...See Communiqué.)
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(Communiqué…Continued from Page 10.) Accord-
ing to our By-laws, when the office of President is
vacated, the Vice-President automatically assumes
that office.  I am now willing to undertake those
responsibilities.

Also, in accordance with our By-laws, I have
appointed Mimi Halgren to be Vice President of
SDC and she has accepted.  She brings a wealth of
knowledge and experience and will continue to be a
positive addition to the officers and this Board.  I
have also asked her to form a By-laws Committee to
work on the inconsistencies and areas that are
unclear in our By-laws (i.e., election issues).

To let SDC members know that the question of the
Presidency has now been resolved in accordance
with our By-laws and that we are moving forward, I
ask that the Director of each Zone forward this
e mail, which includes Ed’s statement and my com-
ments, to their Zone Coordinators, requesting that
they forward it to their Regional Managers with in-
structions to distribute the information to all Chap-
ters in their respective regions.  I will also post Ed’s
statement and my response on the Forum.  This
should ensure that the membership is aware of what
is going on as quickly as possible without the delay
of communicating the information in Turning
Wheels.

In stepping aside, both presidential candidates in-
volved in the undecided election have shown us that
they want us to move past this negative time and
work together for the benefit of the Studebakers
Drivers Club.

Carl Thomason
SDC President.
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A DAY AT THE STUDEBAKER MUSEUM

If you have never visited the Studebaker Museum in
South Bend IN, you are missing something special.
The vehicles will take your breath away with their
uniqueness and beauty.  Nothing can compare.

  Lincoln’s
  Barouche  built
  by Studebaker.
  He took this
  carriage to Ford
  Theater the
  night he was
  shot. Only one
  with bullet-proof
  top in this time.

1924 Light Six

 1962 Avanti
  made complete-
  ly of metal in
  France

   Centennial
   Wagon
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September 9, 2012: Cedaretown GA. Hosts David and Sharon Stone.
803-840-0898. Details Page 13 of The Hillholder. Note change in
location.

October 7, 2012:  Lawrenceville GA. Host Richard Knoblock. 678-
376-0547.

November 4, 2012: Loganville GA.  Hosts Mike and Marsha Byrd.
770-466-4295

December 2, 2012:. Winder Women’s Club, Winder GA. .Annual
Christmas Party.  Catered for $8.00 per person. Hosts Billy and
Charleen Carey and Dan and Barbara Miller. 770-867-7186 or 770-
932-1615.

Details will be provided in future issues of The Hillholder.

*************************************************************************

September 7-9, 2012: Lake Junaluska, North Carolina. North Carolina
Chapter SDC.  Annual Tri-state Meet.  See August 2012 issue of The
Hillholder for details.

October 13, 2012: Nashville TN. Middle Tennessee Chapter SDC. Fiddler’s
Inn, Music City Meet,  Annual Car Show. See details on Page 14.

continued…

October 19-20, 2012: Jacksonville FL.  44th SE Zone Meet. & 35th

Annual Florida State Meet.  Host NE Florida Chapter at
www.studebakernef.com.  Hampton Inn & Suites-Deerwood Park, 4415
Southside Blvd, Jacksonville FL 32216. 904-997-9100.  Studebaker rate
$79. Pet friendly.  Contact Joel Daniels 904-402-9860. See Page 15.

****************************************************************************

September 8, 2012: International Drive your Studebaker Day.

June 29-July 6, 2013: Colorado Springs CO. 49th International SDC
Meet.

June 28-July 5, 2014: Doreen DE.  50th  International SDC Meet.

August 16-22, 2015: Marilyn Heights MO. 51st  International Meet.

SEPTEMBER
 MEETING NOTE

The September meeting of the
        North Georgia Chapter SDC will
        be at 2:00 PM on September 9,
        2012. See details on Page 13.

NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER MEETING

       SCHEDULE FOR 2013 TO BE

       PUBLISHED IN THE OCTOBER

       2012 ISSUE OF THE HILLHOLDER

Photographed by North Georgia member
Richard Knoblock on his way to South Bend IN
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NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER SDC SEPTEMBER MEETING
Sunday, September 9, 2012

2:00 PM
HOSTS: DAVID & SHARON STONE                                                    803-840-0898

PETROS PIZZA
1785 Buchanan Highway (US 27)

Cedartown GA 30125
770-748-0072

DIRECTIONS FROM ATLANTA: Take I-20 West to Exit  11 for US-27.  Go north on US-27 20.5 miles.
Petros is on the right.

DIRECTIONS FROM NORTH GEORGIA.  Take I-75 South to Exit 306 (Highway 140).  Go west on
Highway 140 until you come to Highway 53. Turn left on Highway 53.  Continue towards Rome GA.
Turn right on Broad St. Take 2nd left onto Turner McCall Blvd SW. Continue onto US 27 (SE 2nd Ave).
Stay on US 27. Petros on left.
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THE MIDDLE TENNESSEE CHAPTER HAS PUT IN A LOT OF WORK ON THIS MEET.  PLEASE SUPPORT THEM AND
ATTEND THE MEET.  HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!
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  NOTE: THIS WILL BE THE LAST POSTING
  OF THIS AD IN THE HILLHOLDER..
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER SDC

To join this Chapter , complete this application and mail I
it with $10.00 dues ($5.00 if joining after July  1st) check or
money order in US funds  to the following:

 North Georgia Chapter SDC
  c/o Barbara Miller
  1691 Flowery Branch Road
  Auburn GA 30011
   Note you must be a member of the National SDC
  to join this Chapter.  Nat’l Mbr #_____________

Date: __________________

 Name:___________________________________

 Your Birthday (Month/Day)_________________

 Spouse/ companion:______________________

 Spouse/companion Birthday (Month/Day)_____

 Wedding Anniversary (Month/Day)___________

 Street Address:___________________________

 City_________________State_________ ZIP____

 Telephone:_______________________________

 E-mail:__________________________________

 Studebakers Owned (Year/Make/Model)

  —––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––

  _______________________________________-

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
NATIONAL SDC

Memberships are for 1 year and include 12
issues of Turning Wheels

New Membership Dues- First Year Only  $24.00
  Regular Member w/periodical class mail  $31.00
  Regular Member w/ 1st Class mail            $60.00
  Membership WITHOUT Turning Wheels  $10.00
  TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:_____________

  To join SDC,  complete application, send with check or
   money order in US funds to:

The Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc.
 PO Box 1715, Maple Grove MN 55311-6715

 Or use VISA or Mastercard, call 763-420-7829,
  FAX 763-420-7849 or e-mail
  sdc@cornerstonereg.com for information.
  (DO NOT send ads with your membership. Send ads
  to Turning Wheels editor.

  Name: _______________________________________

  Spouse______________________________________

  Birthdates:___________________________________

  Address:_____________________________________

  City:_______________State:__________ZIP:_______

  Phone: (    )__________________________________

  E-mail:______________________________________

  [    ] VISA       No.________________Expiration_____

  [    ] MC     Signature___________________________

  List Studebakers  (include year, model, body style and
  serial numbers)  on separate page.

NORTH GEORGIA CHAPTER SDC OFFICERS
President: Alan Ziglin 770-399-0694; alanzsdc@gmail.com
Vice-President: Ben Alspach 770-693-7269; thealspachs@comcast.net
Secretary: Terry Ziemer 706-255-5492; ziemer111@bellsouth.net
Treasurer:  Charlotte Delli 770-547-4871; calh407@comcast.net
Membership Secretary: Barbara Miller 770-932-1615; alexmil@comcast.net
Webmaster: Chuck Lampman 770-926-7142; chuck@lampman..com
Chapter Website: http://www.studebakerclubs.com/North Georgia
Photo Contributor: William Delli
Southeast Zone Coordinator: Wayne Lee 404-803-8489; ww.lee@yahoo.com
Georgia Regional Manager: John Hollier 770-781-5103; drjhollier@att.net

The Hillholder is the official newsletter of the North Georgia Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club.
It is published monthly.  Editor, Charlotte Delli.  Send all inquiries to The Hillholder, 169 Aubrey Ave.,

 Calhoun, GA 30701.
Telephone: 770-547-4871                        E-mail:  calh407@comcast.net


